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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Class Formations 2021  
This procedure begins with the placement of students with the teachers who 

we believe will bring the very best out of each student. Every class must 
have a mixture of boys and girls and a mixture of ability groups. We take 
into account their relationships with their peers. Teachers know if ‘best 
friends’ can work productively in the same class or not. Some friendships 
are best suited to the playground only. There are no guarantees that they 
will have their closest friend in their class. We ensure that our students 
understand this from now. We seek your support to reassure your children 
that they will cope with their new class setting in 2021. The placement of our 
students in the appropriate class with the appropriate teacher and mix of 
students is our top priority.   
 

Whilst we consider academic results, more 
importantly we take into consideration 
student’s social and emotional wellbeing.  
All classes offer a differentiated curriculum. 
This means that all classes will have ability 
groups within them. Our learning programs 
are designed to meet the needs of each 
ability group. 
 
 

Extending Students 
At ODPS we offer the opportunity to extend our talented students by placing 
likeminded students in the same class as a cluster. These clusters occur 

over several classes. This is offered to students from Year 1 to Year 6. 
These students are taught the same curriculum content, however the pace 
of the lesson is faster, and the repetition of content is less. The nature of the 
student is such that the teacher can offer more challenging activities for 
students to apply their knowledge to. 
 
Staffing at ODPS  
Teachers work under an award and within industrial relations laws. Like 

other work environments, teaching staff have the right to work on a part-
time basis. Some of our classes are taught by two teachers who job share. 
In this situation the class is introduced to two teachers from the onset, class 
rules and expectations, student goals are known by both teachers and all 
students in the class. Each teacher has designated curriculum area to plan, 
teach, assess and report. A regular timetable is followed. All teachers 
receive professional development and set individual learning goals through 
professional development plans. Our data indicates that students taught by 
teachers who job share are not disadvantaged academically, socially or 
emotionally. 
  

Term 4 Week 9 
7 December 2020 

Dates for your Diary 

Term 4  

 
Week 9 
Monday 7 December 
Presentation & Sports 
Assembly 
(at CTHS) 
 
Tuesday 8 December 
Trash Free Tuesday 
Concert Band Auditions 
 
Wednesday 9 December 
Wellbeing Wednesday – 
students to wear Crazy 
Socks 
 
Thursday 10 December 
2021 Summer PSSA Trials 
Legends Lunch 
 
Friday 11 December 
2021 Summer PSSA Trials 
 
Week 10 
Monday 14 December 
Yr6 Farewell (Castle Hill 
RSL) 
 
Tuesday 15 December 
Trash Free Tuesday 
Stg3 Planetarium Incursion 
 
Wednesday 16 December 
Last day for students 
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Presentation Day Assembly 
Today, we recognised a great number of students for their 
achievements in the academics, the arts and for citizenship.  
Congratulations to these students. Not all students marched across 

the stage today, yet every single one of them has made significant 
progress this year. All students have been recognised through 
assemblies and the Legends BBQ. All of our students are to be 
congratulated for improving on their personal best. Students are 
guided and mentored by dedicated teachers and are given 
opportunities to participate in performances, showcases, and sporting occasions beyond the school level. 
The well-rounded education at Oakhill Drive PS creates a school culture where students embrace 
responsibility and thrive in an atmosphere that embraces their leadership skills. 
 
I would like to thank the leadership team, Julie Torney, Helen Paris, Hollie Brito, Laura Feeney, Natalie 
Mesiti, Kat Marsaus, Blane Steel and Anna Chamberlain. All of these people have led their teams to ensure 
quality outcomes were delivered to every student in every classroom. I thank our administration staff, Jenny 
Maddalena, Susen Sparkes, Jan Jackson, Annie Randell and Kim Spajic who work tirelessly behind the 
scenes to ensure the smooth running of our school. Trevor Bleakly our general assistant who ensures our 
facilities are beautifully presented every day of the year. I thank you our parents; our significant partners. 
You play a major part in reinforcing, consolidating and enhancing the education offered to your children. 
You work with our teachers and we welcome it. Oakhill Drive PS is not like other schools. I thank our P&C 
and the parent community for the continued support of school initiatives and the continued drive to make 
our dreams a reality. 
 
Uniforms 

Parents of students in Years 5 and Years 6 in 2021, should evaluate the longevity of their current uniform. 
Remembering, that your child/ren will be wearing this uniform every day for twenty weeks at a time 
(summer/winter). Will it still fit?  Please see our uniform shop if you require an update. 
 
Betty Ploeg 
Principal 
 
 

Summer Reading 
It will be highly beneficial for every student to continue to read every day 
over the Summer holiday break. Our Wushka licence will continue 
throughout January so students are encouraged to continue to use the 
app.  Please contact your child’s class teacher if you need a reminder 
on how to access Wushka. Families can also access traditional and 
virtual books through The Hills library service: 
https://www.thehills.nsw.gov.au/Library/eResources-for-Kids  
 

 
Helping your child 
Many parents ask teachers at this time of year how they can help their child over the summer break. In 
addition to daily reading, we recommend that you talk to your child/ren about where you are going and what 
you are doing. Talking builds vocabulary which is vital for improving reading comprehension so that they 
understand what they are reading; and then the more specific, interesting and detailed words can be used 
when writing. 
 
We recommend that you view the ‘will need to’ comments in your child’s Semester report for further 
information on the learning goals that have not been achieved – yet! 
 
Julie Torney 
Deputy Principal 
  

https://www.thehills.nsw.gov.au/Library/eResources-for-Kids
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Wellbeing – LEARN IT, LIVE IT, TEACH IT!  
Quality Relationships and Wellbeing 
 

This week we will be celebrating our learning about wellbeing and relationships on Wellbeing Wednesday. 
 
On Wellbeing Wednesday students may like to: 

• Wear some crazy socks with their sport uniform 

• Bring a spare t shirt, in case they get damp doing Yr 6 activities 

• Bring a popper and popcorn for the movie 

• Bring a donation for our ‘Giving Tree’.  
 
The focus of the day is Gratitude and students will participate in a number of activities, encouraging them 
to reflect on the many things that they can be grateful for, especially during this difficult year. 
  
“Gratitude means recognising the things that others have done for you, as well as what you have, rather 
than focusing on what you don’t. 
 
Showing and practising gratitude can help your wellbeing in a number of ways, such as:  

• help build new relationships or boost current ones 

• help you forgive yourself and others 

• reduce anger and increase empathy 

• help you sleep better, 

• give you energy and boost self-esteem 

• make you appreciate what you have. 
 
It can also give you feelings of happiness and appreciation, which in turn has 
an effect on your wellbeing. (Headspace) 
 
Wellbeing practice: 
Take a moment each day with your family to reflect on just one thing that each 
of you are grateful for.  
 

Revisit the SchoolTV edition of Gratitude for more information: 
https://oakhilldr-p.schools.nsw.schooltv.me/newsletter/happiness-gratitude 
 

 
 
Silver and Gold Acorns  
All students across Stage 3 have the opportunity to earn a Silver (Year 5) or 
Gold (Year 6) Acorn. With the end of year approaching, any student wishing to 
achieve an Acorn needs to have all their forms completed this week.  
 
Students can check with their class teacher for the requirements. The cut-off date for 
handing in forms and awards to Miss Lord is this week -  Wednesday 9 December 
(Week 9). This will allow for confirmation of all requirements prior to the last 
presentation of Acorns on Monday 14 December (Week 10). 
 
Janelle Lord 
Award Coordinator 
 
  

https://oakhilldr-p.schools.nsw.schooltv.me/newsletter/happiness-gratitude
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Debating Grand Final 
The ODPS Debating Grand Final was recently held on the topic of - “That climate change is the greatest 
threat in human existence?” The standard of debating was very high and it was an extremely difficult debate 
to adjudicate and decide the winner. 
 
We are pleased to announce the winning team for the Oakhill 2020 Debating Competition is the team 
consisting of Bianca I, Leah S & Emily Z. 
 

 
 
We also want to congratulate the running up team consisting of Calli B, Siena H & Sayali M for making the 
grand final debate very interesting and thought provoking. 
 
We wish all debaters well going forward, especially our Year 6 students as they enter high school and we 
look forward to seeing all of Year 5 debaters return next year for ODPS Debating.  
 

 
 
Mr Wicks & Miss Perger  
Debating Team Coordinators 
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2021 Representative Sporting Trials  
Each year there are trials for students to be part of a zone or area team 
in a variety of sports. As a school we are able to select a few students 
to send to each trial. To attend trials, students are expected to 
participate in the sport outside of school in either Division 1 or 
Representative level in U11/12 age group or above. Most sports are only 
open to Year 5 and Year 6 students.  
 
When trials are announced, the Sport Coordinator and PSSA coach of the sport will consider any suitable 
students, looking at the level they play out of school and skills shown in weekly PSSA. Most of the zone 
trials are held after school within the local area. It is the parents’ responsibility to transport your child to the 
various venues. Nominated students can then progress along the PSSA pathway for selection in 
representative sport: from school to zone to area to state and in some sports to national competitions. 
 
The following is a list of the sports: 
➢ Girls and Boys: Basketball, cricket, diving, golf, hockey, netball, orienteering, soccer, softball, tennis, 

touch football, water polo  
➢ Boys only: AFL, rugby league, rugby union 
 
If your child meets the criteria to be nominated as a possible school representative at a trial, please send in 
the following details to Miss Lord: 

• Child’s name, class / 2021 grade, age, date of birth 

• Chosen representative sport  

• Local club and representative teams – name of club/s, current competing age group, division, number 
of years played 

• Positions played 
 
For 2021, NSW PSSA and Sydney North PSSA are currently planning a return to representative sport, trials 
and carnivals. However, with Covid, this could change with short notice and possible variation to 
arrangements would occur. 
 
Janelle Lord 
Sport Coordinator 
 
 
Band News  
Congratulations to Jamie Watkins, our band co-ordinator on his success 
on gaining a position as Head of Music Performance at Roseville College 
initially as 3 days a week, moving to full time in 2023.  
 
Jamie has been an integral part of the band at ODPS since 2005 and we 
truly appreciate the number of hours he spends each week and his 
enthusiastic, caring manner towards our students. Jamie has a real ‘can 
do’ approach to life and this is reflected in the successes that our school 
band and ensembles have had over the years under his guidance. He will 
remain as Band Coordinator and keep conducting Junior Band and String 
Ensemble.  
 
Jess Ling will be conducting Senior Band and Brass Ensemble.  A new trumpet and French horn tutor will 
also be employed.  
 
We wish Jamie all the best with his new position. 
 
Liz Body 
Class Teacher 
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Canteen News 
The School Canteen will be running down their stock over the next week.  Please refer to Flexischools for 
availability of items.  The last day for Flexischools LUNCH ORDERS will be Friday 11 December. 
 
Canteen will be open for counter services only on Monday 14 December and Tuesday 15 December.   
NO LUNCHES will be available next week. 
The Canteen will be closed on Wednesday 16 December for cleaning and stocktake. 
 
Thank you to all for your support this year – we look forward to seeing you all next year in the Canteen. 
 
Helen, Liz and Jenny 
Canteen Managers 
 
 
Giving is Receiving 
‘Tis the season for giving, receiving and getting together.  Eat, play, shop and help raise funds for the school. 
 
The Entertainment Digital Membership is a great Christmas gift for someone (great for those that are difficult 
to buy for), or even a great idea if you are heading out of town for your holidays - just purchase the multi-
city membership. 

 

 
Please ensure you add Oakhill Drive Public School as your preferred sponsorship, the school then 
receives $10 for every single city subscription sale and $20 for a multi city sale. 
 
Happy Christmas 
Georgina Brown 
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School Travel for 2021 

 

 
 

 
 

Enquiries regarding school student travel can be submitted to Transport for NSW at 
https://transportnsw.infor/contact-us/feedback/passes-concessions-feedback 

  

https://transportnsw.infor/contact-us/feedback/passes-concessions-feedback
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Community News 
DISCLAIMER 
We sincerely thank our advertisers for their support of our school. While Oakhill Drive Public School is selective in the 
advertisements it runs, parents are advised to use their own discretion in supporting these services. 
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Supervision of Students  
Our teachers supervise children at the following times in the playground: 
8:30am-9:00am - Before school 
10:55am-11:20am - Recess 
1:10pm-2:00pm - Lunch 
3:00pm-3:30pm - Bus children only 
No child should be at school before 8:30am 
No child should remain playing on site without parent supervision in the afternoon. 

 

1-5 Oakhill Drive, Castle Hill 2154 
T: (02) 9634 1033 

E: oakhilldr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
W: www.oakhilldr-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Attention Parents 
 

Please remember we do not encourage parents onto the 
school grounds.  If you need to visit for any reason – please 
call ahead first.  Once on grounds please ensure to sign in 
each time you enter for COVID-19 Tracking. 

SCHOOL SECURITY 
If you see trespassers in the school out of hours please call school security. 

1300 880 021 (24 hours) 

mailto:oakhilldr-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

